South Dakota State Fair Commission 
MInutes
Wednesday, February 21, 2018 • 9am 

Nordby Exhibit Hall
Conducting: 
Vice Chairman Dusty Anderson
1. Call To Order: Members via teleconference Dusty Anderson, Denise Muntefering, Justin Bell, Pam Geppert, Peter Nielson, Loren Noess, Tom Harmon, Faron Wahl, Erin Yost, and Gary Sharp. Scott Cordts was present in office. 
2. Agenda Additions/Changes: Tom Harmon made a motion to approve the agenda, Scott Cordts seconded the motion; motion carried by Roll Call vote.
3. Approval of December 19, 2017 Minutes: Tom Harmon made a motion to approve, Gary Sharp seconded the motion; motion carried by Roll Call vote.  

1. Legislative Update: House Bill 1137 has been signed by the Governor (clean-up bill).
2. Financials: These were sent via email. Besch mentioned we are still waiting to transfer the fund allocation to 4-H.   
3. State Fair Updates
a. Non-terminal Swine Show: Peter reported this is still work in progress and that they are reaching out to industry partners to get their input. 
b. Grandstand 100th Celebration: Members briefly discussed some of the ideas the task force came up with, and moving forward on some of the ideas.
c. Entertainment: Candi gave an update on some of the free entertainment confirmed thus far. Foreigner and Toby Keith are confirmed for the Grandstand; she is working on the Sunday show.
d. Livestock Superintendent Meeting: This will be today at 4 PM. Dusty, Peggy and Pam Singrey are meeting with Dwight Hossle to be hired as a co- Beef Superintendent.
e. Golf Cars: GTI will decrease the amount of carts they are bringing by 50. GTI will only allow SDSF to have the contacted number of carts at a discounted price. Any cars over that will be charged the full price. Peggy went over our list and cut where she felt we could. GTI is only bringing 4 and 6 seaters and utility cars. The permits will remain the same $100 Handicap and $200 for all others. Will consider raising the handicap permit fee next year.
f. Generators: The company that we had last year was sold. As a result, the cost to rent went from $15,000 to $51,000 for the same number of generators as last year. Camping invoices went out in January under the assumption the cost of the generators would remain basically the same. After much discussion, the commission felt there wasn’t much choice other than for the fair to absorb any additional costs this year and try and work towards a more feasible, cost effective solution in the future. This will be evaluated after the March 31st camping deadline to see how many generator requests we have.   
g. Vending/Camping/Static: All the Premium Books are being updated so that they are uniform in style and font. 
h. Other: The plan is to install water hookups in Buffalo Trails campground this spring if all goes well.
4. Off Season Events Update

a. National Jr. High Finals Rodeo: The reps are coming the first week of March. The announcers stand is being built. Peggy and Laurie Shelton went to Jackson Hole, WY to bid on the 2022/2023 and 2024/2025 event; however we did not receive it. The chamber is taking names of the 250 volunteers needed. Peggy will send out an email to all commissioners with the areas that will need help. 
b. Activities & Upcoming Events: Barrel Racing, winter stalling and Performance Radio Outdoor Show will happen in March.
5. Projects/Programing Updates 
a. M&R Projects: Phase I in the grandstand is complete. Phase II is being worked on now which is the bathrooms and offices on ground floor. Phase III will happen after 2018 Fair which will be the lighted hand rails. Work is underway on the OC Beef electrical upgrade and well as for Cotton King Ave to have asphalt upgrade. Poultry Barn, Senior Center and four bath houses are slated to get new roofs. Work is also underway on the campus wide electrical study and prioritization of electrical projects. 
b. Naming of buildings Task Force report: This group met and decided that naming rights should be tied to sponsorship, more discussion will come at the Strategic Planning Session in March. 
6. Commissioner or Manager Reports: Peggy: the Strategic Planning Session will now be March 21st. There will be a Foundation Meeting and Commission Meeting after at approximately 4:15 PM. Dusty: is concerned about Premiums paid in livestock departments does not match the entry fees. Tom: Wondered if the Carnival has generators that they are not using that would help with the camper generators. Peggy indicated that the Carnival is short on power as well. Faron: wondered about moving Golf Carts before and after the fair like 2017? Peggy stated that this year they will be put in place and left in place. Gary: Update the commission after the Superintendent meeting and ask the Superintendents to help brainstorm in their departments. 
7. Executive Session: None 
8. Adjournment

This meeting is being held in a physically accessible place.  Individuals needing assistance, pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, should contact the South Dakota State Fair at (605/353-7340) in advance of the meeting to make any necessary arrangements.
